
August 12, 1980 

r'!r. and Mrs. A.a. Khavlijian 
67-87 Booth Street 
Forest Hills, New York 11375 

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Khavlijian: 

Thank you for your donation of $15.00 (fifteen dollars) 
which you kindly gava to Saint Vartan Armenian Cath~dral for 
the Blessing of the Grapes, which Hill take place o Sunday, 
August 17, 1980. 

May God re~rard your generosity and kindness, and grant 
you a healthy life. 

Enclosure: 
FYB:rnyt 

~a th prayers, 

Father Yeznig Bali n 
Acting Canon Sacrist 

eceipt nlli~ber 36393 


